Eden Planning Commission Minutes
June 17, 2019
The Eden Planning Commission met at the Eden Town Office on June 17, 2019.  Present were:  Carol Hamel, Kristina Brown, Tracey Morin, and Charles Leone.
1. Charles made the motion to open the meeting at 3:40PM.  Approved.  Tracey introduced Carol Hamel who will be replacing her as Town Administrative Assistant.  
2. Additions or deletions:  No additions or deletions.  
3. Approve minutes of March 18, 2019 and May 20, 2019:  Charles made the motion to approve the minutes of March 18, 2019 and May 20, 2019 as written.  Kristina seconded the motion.  Approved. 

4. Enhanced Energy Plan:

a.
Comment on Craftsbury’s plan.

b.
Review updates to Eden’s plan.

As Keren as working on Eden’s update and was not present these topics were tabled until the next meeting.

5. Act 250 Review – Land Use Permit Amendment Brien & Darlene Lambert:  Information reviewed.  As this project was FYI for EPC, no action was required.
6. Waste Water Permit Review – Snow Valley Enterprises, LLC:  Information reviewed and EPC updated on recent discussion at a Selectboard meeting.  No action was required by EPC.  
7.
Town Plan Review:  None at this time.
8.
Public Service Board Review – Green Mtn Power – Lowell Substation upgrade:  The 45 Day Advance Notice of GMP’s petition to rebuild the Lowell Substation and GMP and the Village of Morrsville’s joint petition to reconductor 1.5 miles of B22 line in the towns of Lowell, Eden, Johnson and Morristown was reviewed.  An email from Kristin Kelly also advised of this project and offered meetings to discuss same, if needed.  
9.
LCPC Update:  
a.
Significant Ridgeline discussion update:  Kristina inquired what this was.  EPC provided the information to date on the project:  community identification of significant ridgelines in LCPC’s regional plan as being “Not Suitable” for large scale wind projects.  This identification within the regional plan would provide towns not having an enhanced energy plan some protection against possible development.  It was noted that Keren, while serving on LCPC Regional board had participated in these discussions.
b.
Recommendation for Eden representative on regional board:  Kristina has expressed interest in serving on this board.  Tracey made the motion to recommend Kristina Brown to serve on LCPC Regional Board as Eden’s representative.  Charles seconded.  Approved.

10.
Wetland Permit Application: None at this time.
11.
Any other business:  
a.
Aegis Renewable Energy – Motion to consolidate:  Comments from GMP regarding VEC’s motion to consolidate were reviewed.  No action was required by EPC.

b.
Next meeting:  July 15, 2019 @3:30PM at the Eden Town Office:  To accommodate summer schedules, this date was moved to July 22nd at 3:30PM.   Notice will be posted of the change of date.
12.
Adjourn:  Charles made the motion to adjourn.  Kristina seconded.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
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